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Upminster Ward
Speaker
Representatives from Pinney Talfourd
Solicitors will be attending the Upminster
ward meeting on 7 October at St. Joseph’s
Hall, St. Mary’s Lane at 8pm, to talk about
Wills and Lasting Power of Attorney. These
talks are very interesting and informative so
please come along.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Hall Lane Playing
Fields Friends Group

Hall Lane Playing Fields
Friends Group would
like to invite you to join
them at their meetings,
to be held on the fourth
Thursday of
September, October,
November and January.
The meetings will be
held at the Upminster
Halls Sports Association
Pavilion by the Tithe
Barn at 7.00pm. If you

require any further details about the group,
please contact 01708 641317.
gillian.ford@havering.gov.uk.

Cllr GILLIAN FORD

Front Lane Yellow
Lines in Place
Following concerns raised by numerous
residents, we have extended the double
yellow lines along Front Lane (opposite the
Cranham Social Hall) in order to deter
parking on the bend which was not only
causing an obstruction to vehicles, and
especially buses, but created an unnecessary
hazard. Requests for parking restrictions are
very popular across the borough and we will
make sure that outstanding schemes in
Cranham are followed up. If you have any
suggestions or concerns, please contact us.
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Save our Green Belt
Havering Council are currently preparing a new a borough wide planning
strategy, known as a Local Plan, which takes into account changes made to the
Mayor's London Plan and the National Planning Policy Framework which was
published in 2012. As a result, this is the one occasion where developers can
make a bid to take areas out of the Green Belt.
Currently, there are 47 separate areas in Havering which have been identified
by developers, four of which are in the Upminster ward and three in Cranham,
with others on our borders. The majority of these sites have been identified as
'residential'. However, the Council’s own officers have clearly stated that Green
Belt land is not required to meet Havering's housing target.
The timetable for this work is lengthy and will involve extensive public
consultation on proposals and an examination in public. Public consultation
will take place later this year/early 2016.
Please be assured that your Upminster and Cranham Residents' Association
councillors are very clear that we will fight to keep our Green Belt intact and
preserve our green and open spaces for future generations.
This is an emerging issue and we will keep you updated on developments.
Please do write in to the Planning Department in Mercury House to register
your support to keeping Havering's precious Green Belt.

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN, RON OWER, LINDA VAN DEN HENDE,
CLARENCE BARRETT and GILLIAN FORD

Help Reduce our Waste Lines!
The Council have a duty to collect household waste and it is a service which consistently rates

highly in terms of resident satisfaction. However, as the population
grows and the number of households increase, so the cost of collecting
and disposing of waste increases significantly year on year. Couple this
with council funding reducing at a similar rate, it is clear we face a
considerable financial challenge. Waste is an expensive business. Our
levy to the East London Waste Authority, who dispose of our waste, is
£13m per year. Add on the £4m cost of the waste collection service and
it equates to around £204 per year per household. Havering households
generate around 96,000 tonnes of waste per year. While some 36% of
this is recycled, there is still a large amount which goes into landfill, and
with landfill taxes at £82.60 per tonne, there is a hefty cost. By working
together, the more we can minimise, limit or recycle our waste the more

chance we have of reducing this enormous cost. Further information and tips on waste
diversion can be found on the Havering Council website.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Always available -
not just at election times
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Tel: 01708 229857 Mobile: 07860 801377

Your Help Please
We need an Area Controller
please for the Meadowside Road
area. The controller receives
Bulletins each month and passes
on to around six individuals nearby.
It does not involve delivering to
individual houses.
If you can help please contact
Linda on 01708 223 761.
Many thanks.

Street Watch
Street
Watch was
successfully
launched
back in
June and I
am pleased
to say we
have six
Upminster
members
and ten in

Cranham. All members have been
out on patrol in their High
Visibility jackets, either with our
local police officers or in pairs.
The response from the public has
been positive and we are looking

for new members to join. If you
are interested for Cranham
contact
Kenneth.McNish@met.pnn.polic
e.uk and for Upminster
Sarah.L.Morris@met.pnn.police.uk

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Chairman’s
Corner

Local long-
time
resident
Chris
Wilkins
took over
as our
Chairman
earlier this
year. Chris
has a

wealth of experience in local
government, especially in
Housing, and will be writing
regularly for The Bulletin.
“It is well over a year since the
local elections and it is good to
see our Upminster and Cranham
Residents' Association councillors
helping to shape, determine and
set policy in the Council. The last

budget setting process was very
tough, but our councillors were at
the forefront of decision making
regarding services. Examples of
this include:
• Ensuring Upminster Library

remains open for 6 days per week
• The continuation of the Local

Studies and Archive Services
• Library computers remain free

to use
• Increasing funding to

Children's Services
• Scaling back on parking fees

in parks
However, due to further
reductions in government grant
funding, (to be covered in more
detail in future Bulletins by Cllr
Barrett) more pressure is now
placed on future budgets for
Havering. Again, our local
Councillors, working in
partnership and while listening to
local residents, will endeavour to
ensure that difficult financial
choices are made sensibly and to
achieve the best possible
outcomes for our residents.
Finally, if you have any
suggestions or points of view
regarding Council services and

where savings could be made,
please email
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk”

Chris Wilkins

Corbets Tey
Regeneration
Group

I’m pleased
to say that
the Corbets
Tey Regen-
eration
Group is
now up
and
running,
with a
committee,
so funding

can be sorted for various
improvements. The bus stops are
shortly to be made disabled
friendly, and once this has been
done, further improvements to
the pavement will be requested.
We are looking into items such as
a red telephone box, planters,

continued on page 3

ALL TYPES OF PRINTING:
PLANS, LEAFLETS, COPYING PHOTOS ONTO CANVAS

INK CARTRIDGE REFILLS AND NEW,
PERSONALISED CARDS

93 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2AH
Tel: 01708 220185

www.print-trek.co.uk www.inkstopsales.co.uk
O P E N : M O N D A Y - S A T U R D A Y 9 . 0 0 A M - 5 . 0 0 P M

INK STOP
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rustic benches and litter bins. We
would very much welcome your
ideas, and if you want to join us -
please get in touch

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

The Entertainers
We are trying to recruit some new
members into our Concert Party.
We are a happy bunch who
entertain around the borough in
clubs, residential and nursing
homes to raise money for charity.
We sing, dance and do sketches
etc. but we do group work so you
don't have to sing on your own if
you don't want to.
We meet on a Tuesday morning
in Hornchurch for rehearsal so if
you are interested you can come
along and watch to see if you
would be interested. Please
phone Bunny 01708 373 027, Ivy
on 01708 220 824 or Paul on
01708 442 334.

Christmas Shop
The Christmas Store is now open
at the S & A Wedding and Party
Shop rear of High House Garden
Centre, Corbets Tey Road,

Upminster.

The shop is stocked with a huge
range of Christmas Lights,
Decorations and many Christmas
goodies.

Please see their advert on page 10
for opening times.
It's like an Aladdins cave!

Healing and
Wholeness
Service
All Saints Church Cranham, The
Chase, Cranham are holding a
Healing and Wholeness service
on Wednesday the 23rd
September at 8.00 pm conducted
by Fr. Keith Turner.
It is hoped this will become a
regular monthly service on the
3rd or 4th Wednesday of the
month. For further information
contact Mike Willcocks
01708 501 505.
All Saints Church also hold a
regular 10.00 am Mass with
hymns on ever Thursday
morning, any one wishing to

attend mass or come for a
blessing are very welcome. It is
followed by coffee, biscuits and a
chat in the Vestry hall.

Upminster Park
I am pleased to say that the play-
site at Upminster Park was
finished in time for the school
holidays and was well received.
The Play area has a wide range of
play equipment for children of all
ages.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

September
Events at
Upminster
Library
Mini Pamper and Massage
Friday 11th September
12.00-4.30
Treat yourself to a mini pamper
or holistic massage.
Treatments include a Back, Neck
& Shoulder Massage using
essential oils.
Hand or foot rescue massage

Shape and polish using Vinylux
Shellac
Callus Peel
Please contact the library for
prices and to book your place.
(payment must be made within 3
days of booking)

Reflexology & Indian Head
Massage Saturday 12th & 26th
September 9.30-3.00
Reflexology £10 for 20 minutes or
£18 for 45 minutes
Indian Head Massage £15 for 30
minutes
(Includes consultation time)
Please contact the library to book
your place.
(payment must be made within 3
days of booking)

Adult Craft Workshop
Tuesday 8th September
1.30-3.00
Come along and make a card for
that special occasion.
All abilities welcome. All
materials supplied.
£6.00 Library Members / £7.50
Non Members.
Booking Essential

Please contact Upminster
Library to Book your place
01708 434 933
upminster.library@havering.gov.uk

SPECIALISTS IN CONVERTING YOUR LOFT/ATTIC INTO
A BEDROOM WITH A POSSIBLE EN-SUITE

• FULLY INSURED
• MOST CONVERSIONS FINISHED WITHIN 6 WEEKS

• PLANS DRAWN AND SUBMITTED
• EST 1977

• LOCAL FAMILY RUN BUSINESS
• PREVIOUS CONVERSIONS CAN BE VIEWED

CALL GARY OR CHRIS JAMES TO DISCUSS YOUR REQUIREMENTS
GARY: 0777 311 8268 DAY. 01708 250772 EVENING
CHRIS: 0795 002 5841 DAY. 01708 250747 EVENING

E-MAIL: GARYCHRISJAMES@FOCALPOINTLOFTS.CO.UK



PLASTER - ARTEX - COVING
CEILING REPLACEMENT
& REPAIR SPECIALIST

PLASTER OVER EXISTING ARTEX
LOCALWORK FOR 25 YEARS

Michael Dickson
Tel: 01708 250554 Mobile: 07771 712691
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Christmas Lights
Please note the Upminster Town
Centre lights will be switched on
Thursday 26th November
Mayor and Mayoress, Cllr Brian
Eagling and Mrs Bunny Eagling,
will also be attending.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

What's the
Weather like?
A question often asked, but
what’s the science behind the
weather? To find out more we
are delighted to have Alan Paul
from the 'Upminster Weather'
give a special talk on the subject.
All are welcome, so come along
to the Cranham Residents'
Association meeting on
September 10th (7.15pm) at the
Cranham Community Centre
(Room 5), Marlborough
Gardens, come rain or shine, to
find out more.
Your local councillors and the
police will also be in attendance
(weather permitting!).

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

The Old Chapel
Sacred Hearts of St.Mary’s
School, St Mary’s Lane,
Upminster, RM14 2QR.
September
General Open Days: 5, 6 and 19,
20 – 2pm-5pm. Free entry.
Events:
Wednesday 9 September
10.30am, Tea and Talk –Sister
Edith Appleton Front Line Nurse
And Diarist In The Great War,
Dick Robinson.
Dick Robinson will be talking
about the amazing diaries of
Sister Edith Appleton, a front line
Nurse who spent most of the War
serving in France.
Please book on 01708 222660 or
email
gsmith@mary.havering.sch.uk
Saturday 19 and Sunday 20
September – London Open House
The Old Chapel will once again
be part of this fantastic weekend.
There will be short tours as well
as activities. 2pm-5pm, free
entry.
Friday 25 September – 10.30 –
14.00 Macmillan Coffee Morning
Come and support this great
cause at the Old Chapel!
Contact Gemma Smith 01708
222660.

L.J NICHOLLS
Interior & Exterior

Painting and decorating
TEL: Upminster 01708 220448



Battle of Britain
Service 2015
On the 70th Anniversary of The
Battle of Britain in September
2010 I was fortunate to be
allocated a Spitfire for a flypast at
the Battle of Britain Service at the
Military Cemetery situated at the
rear of St Andrew’s Church
Hornchurch.
I am delighted to announce that
this year on the 75th Anniversary
of The Battle of Britain, I have
once again been fortunate to be
allocated a Spitfire for a flypast.
As 2015 is such an important
anniversary, the Battle of Britain
Memorial Flight have been
swamped under with applications
or ”bids” for their aircraft to take
part in displays and flypasts.
Displays have to be paid for but
flypasts are free.
At the end of 2014, Flight
Lieutenant Parkinson MBE (who
flew our Spitfire in 2010) and who
is now the BBMF Operations
Officer together with Squadron
Leader Mason, the Officer
Commanding the Flight, received
a 200 page spread sheet listing all
800 “bids” for their aircraft.

After two days a provisional
pencil draft of a programme had
been made after poring over
maps and computers.
After another three days the
original 800 “bids” had been
reduced to 300. Discussions took
place with the RAF Events Team
who allocate the Red Arrows and
other RAF aircraft to make an
agreed programme, then every
venue has its own file.
As I had made a very strong case
for a Spitfire I was overjoyed to
receive an acceptance letter in
March.
So, if you attend St Andrew’s
Military Cemetery on Battle of
Britain Sunday 13th September
2015 between 10-00am and 10-
15am you will see our own
Spitfire as it does three low passes
over us.

Alan Taylor, Verger, St. Andrews
Church

Welcome Abigail
Over the years we have had a
number of younger members of
our community contributing to
The Bulletin. We welcome our
newest journalist Abigail who

starts Coopers Coborn School this
month.

Abigail’s column
Happy New Year!!!
No I am not crazy, I do know

when the
year starts,
the first of
January!
Though for
us younger
residents,
especially

those who are still in school, the
New Year really begins in
September, not January as we
know it!
September is the time when we
all move into our new years at
school or even a completely new
school! So why doesn’t the new
school year start in January?
I am Abigail and I will be writing
each month for the Bulletin. This
September my new year starts
with a new school, new friends,
new independence, learning how
to play a new instrument (the
electric guitar) and of course
writing this column.

I will be writing about all the
issues that affect us younger
residents, things like safety,
community issues, news stories
and local events.
I would like to wish you all a
happy new year a best wishes
with all the new things entering
into your lives from September.

Havering Police
Cadets
The Havering Volunteer Police
Cadets are looking to increase
their numbers and so currently
have vacancies across all its units.
From September there will be
four units across Havering.
For those interested in joining or
finding out more about the Police
Cadets please come along to one
of our open evenings.
Junior Cadets - Wednesday 16th
September, 5 - 6.30pm at Drapers
Academy, Harold Hill (10-12yr olds)
Senior Cadets - Wednesday 16th
September, 7 - 9.30pm at Drapers
Academy, Harold Hill (13-17yr olds)
Junior Cadets - Thursday 17th
September, 5 - 6.30pm at Gaynes

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
• Supply only or supply and install
• High quality windows, doors
and conservatories

• Leaded lights and coloured glass
• Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLYADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5

continued on page 7



6

Tudor
Construction Company

serving upminster since 1955

extensions, conversions, landscaping,
maintenance free upvc barge boards,

fascias, soffits, guttering, windows and doors
phone 01708 222330/223241

where quality and service come first
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School, Upminster (10-12yr olds)
Senior Cadets - Thursday 17th
September, 7 - 9.45pm at Gaynes
School, Upminster (13-17yr olds)
For more information please
email
Matt.Ingram@met.police.uk

Bell School
Fireworks
The Upminster Junior School PA
and Upminster Infant School PTA
Annual Firework Display will be
taking place on the school field on
Saturday 7th November. Display
starts at 6:30pm with the gates
opening at 5:30pm.

Mayor's Charity
Night Out -
Book Early
Come and join us at the Premiere
Cinema in the Liberty, Romford
on Saturday 19th September for a
singalong to MAMMA MIA.
Tickets are £10 for adults and £5
for children up to 12 years. It will
be a fun night and dressing up is
optional. Book your tickets at

Premiere Cinema or contact
Brian on 01708 3730 27 or email
eaglibri@talktalk.net

Cllr BRIAN EAGLING, Mayor

Rainbow Trust
Walk
To be held on Saturday
September 19th.
Circular walk 3 miles or 7 miles.
Registration 9.30am at
HAINAULT FOREST CAR PARK
Opposite Miller & Carter (ex
Camelot) Lambourne End.
Raise money whilst enjoying a
picturesque forest walk.
Entry £5 Sponsor forms available
01708 378717. Transport available
for those requiring a lift.
Start at 10a.m. from Tithe Barn
Upminster.
Request – Please pass this form to
a friend if you cannot enter
yourself. Sponsor forms available.
£5 entry.
Object – To raise money for the
Rainbow Trust Children’s Charity.
Start - Registration 9.30 am at the
Tithe Barn Car Park.
TRANSPORT – Available by car

from Rainbow shop Harold Wood
9 a.m. prompt.

Footwear – This is a country walk
and footwear must be chosen for
possible rough and wet conditions.
Entry - All Walkers should
complete and return entry form to
receive full details.

Don't Get Fined
If you attend the Harold Wood
Polyclinic please remember to
register your vehicle by entering
your car number in the machine
at the reception desk. If you are
not sure how to do this the ladies
on reception will be happy to do it
for you. You will get a hefty fine if
you do not enter your vehicle
registration. Tell your friends and
neighbours about this.

Cllr BRIAN EAGLING, Mayor

Thames Chase
Trust
August saw the opening of the
Pike Lane path from St Mary’s
Lane to the Forest Centre. Thanks
to Mr Cameron, owner of the
Cranham Golf Course and using a

grant from Veolia Riverside Trust,
visitors to the Forest Centre can walk
in safety away from the busy Lane.
September events at the Forest
Centre:
Friday 11th September 3-5pm –
luscious cream tea with live music.
£8 per person. Booking essential
Saturday 19th/Sunday 20th
September 10am -4pm Art
Exhibition by a young artist
Thomas Mead.
Sunday 20th September 10am-
3pm – Sunday Market with craft
and produce stalls.
Sunday 27th September from 12
noon – Guided Walk discovering
autumn fruits, nuts and berries
around Broadfields. £3 per person
September soirees:
Sunday 13th September 2.30-
4.30pm – ‘Things are seldom what
they seem’. Comic and dramatic
effects involving character and
plots in opera and operetta arias.
£10 per person.
Saturday 19th September 2.30-
4.30pm – Open music
performance. Can you sing? Can
you play an instrument? Come
along and surprise friends and
family by entertaining them.

continued on page 9



8



9

Accompanist available. Free
Sunday 27th September 2.30-
4.30pm – ‘Under the Greenwood
Tree’ A recital of classical and
jazz-style songs inspired by birds,
trees and flowers. £10 per person
Tickets £8 when booking two
concerts.
Further details on the website
www.thameschase.org.uk

Quanto Costa
The Italian Market returns on
Sunday 6th September, in Corbets
Tey Road, Upminster.

Upminster Wine
& Social Club
We are a fun group of people with
an interest in wine appreciation
and enjoying many social events.
We hold meetings every month
with a variety of speakers and a
wine tasting. Meetings are held
on the third Thursday of the
month at 8pm in the Cranham
Social Hall, Front Lane, Cranham.
For more information contact
Maureen Jasper on 01708 223 956,

or simply come along on the
night. You would be made most
welcome.

Jimmy at the
Cranleigh
Jimmy Jones the "Guvnor of
Comedy" will be holding a very
special comedy night at The
Cranleigh Restaurant and
Banqueting Suite, 84 Station
Lane, Hornchurch on Friday
20th November. Tickets are
available from the Cranleigh at
£20 each which includes a Bacon
Butty. Telephone 01708 - 443 229.
This promises to be a fantastic
night. A nice pre Christmas
Evening.

HOPE
Bereavement
Course
Are you or someone you know
struggling with everyday life after
your loss?
Grief is an ordinary and natural
part of life – sadly, an unavoidable
experience for all of us. But when

grief strikes we so often find
ourselves unprepared. We
wonder if we are normal, or going
mad! The world seems to expect
us to “get over” our loss within a
few weeks of the funeral. Yet as
time passes we find ourselves
wrestling with the same
unanswered questions.
Joining a group of like-minded
people, such as a HOPE
Bereavement Support Course
developed by West and Coe may
help you. The course allows you
to talk things over in a friendly,
confidential environment where
you have the opportunity to
express feelings and fears. You
will learn about the grieving
experience, share feelings, and
questions with other people who
have suffered a loss. Whoever you
have lost, there is a place for you.
The sessions last about an hour
and a half and are led by trained
facilitators on our church
premises. They are free of charge
and open to people of all faiths
and none. The groups will be held
on Friday morning starting on
the 9th October, Upminster
Wednesday morning starting on
the 21st October, Hornchurch

Tuesday Evening, start date to
be confirmed, Upminster.
To book a place or to find out
more information please contact
Linda Legrand by phone -07500
724169 email
heathandhaveringhope@gmail.com

Lefke
Welcome LEFKE Turkish
charcoal restaurant and Meze
house to Upminster. Specialising
in the finest Turkish and
Mediterranean cuisine located at
30 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster.
Dance the night away with belly
dancers and live entertainment
each and every Friday / Saturday
night.

Rotary
Sponsored Walk
Hornchurch & Upminster Rotary
Club’s Annual Sponsored Walk
will take place on Sunday 6
September to raise funds for the
Saint Francis Hospice.
Start and finish at The Forest
Centre, Broadfields, Pike Lane,
Upminster, RM14 3NS.

continued on page 11
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Crabtree and Hargreeves Ltd
Bespoke Kitchens and Furniture

The Hay Barn, Moorhall Farm, Romford Road,
Aveley, RM15 4UU. Tel: 01708 864034

www.crabtreeandhargreeves.co.uk
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Between 9.00 and 10.00am.
Parking available at the start
(Charge £1).
Drinks at halfway point.
Adults and children are invited to
take part.
Children under 12 to be
accompanied by an adult.
The 6 mile walk will take place
over public footpaths and
bridleways through
Broadfields, Ockendon and
Cranham Marshes.
It is not a race - just a pleasant
walk through open countryside.
For details and sponsorship forms
Please phone Rtn Brian Taffs
01708 250855.
www.hornchurchrotary.org

St Laurence
Church
As soon as you come into
Upminster Town Centre you see
this beautiful old church.
Please note they are holding the
following this month:
Sunday 20th. Pet Service, 4pm, St
Laurence Church, Corbets Tey
Rd, Upminster RM14 2BB. All

welcome. Pet owners are invited
to bring their pet, or a photo of
their pet, for a prayer of blessing.
Tuesday 29th. 'An Illustrated
History of Stained and Painted
Glass' - a talk by Christopher
Parkinson, featuring local
examples, 7.30pm, Hurford Hall,
St Laurence Church, Corbets Tey
Rd, Upminster RM14 2BB.
Admission free, retiring
collection.

Keep Fit 50
Plus
Are you looking for a class,
especially designed for your age
group, that will help you improve
your fitness level help with
strength, stamina flexibility and
mobility?
Sally Guise has been running safe
and effective classes for the older
adult for 15 years in Upminster
and would welcome you to join
her on either Monday or
Wednesday morning 10.45am to
11.45am at Trinity church,
Upminster, next to Roomes Store,
Station Rd, Upminster. It's
convenient beneficial and unique.

Call Sally on 01708 915 455 or
07855 534 631.
PiYo classes
Tuesday 8pm till 9pm. At Trinity
Church, Station Road, Upminster.
Cost £6.50. Bring a mat.
Call Sally on 01708 915 455 or
07855 534 631.
PiYo isn't like standard Pilates
and yoga classes that make you
hold long, intense poses, or lead
you through dozens of repetitive,
microscopic core movements.
PiYo speeds everything up—
including your results—by
introducing you to dynamic,
flowing sequences that can burn
serious calories at the same time
as they lengthen and tone your
muscles and increase your
flexibility.
With every action-packed PiYo
session, you can burn excess fat
and sculpt and define your whole
body, as you minimise the aches
and pains that can come along
with high-impact workouts. No
matter your age, no matter your
body type, PiYo will help give you
dramatically visible, incredibly
beautiful results.

Upminster
Wesley Guild
The Guild will meet on alternate
Thursday afternoons from
September onwards and will no
longer hold evening meetings.
Meetings will begin at 2pm
although tea/coffee will be available
from 1.30pm. The Guild meets in
the Minor Hall at Upminster
Methodist Church in Hall Lane. All
are welcome. The meeting fee is £2
per head.
The first meeting will take place on
Thursday afternoon when the Guild
Secretary, Ian Leadley, will give an
illustrated talk on "The Thames
from Hampton Court to Woolwich".
Further information from Ian
Leadley (tel: 229 550 or e-mail:
ileadley07@btinternet.com).

AFC Hornchurch
Our local football club who play at
the Bridge Avenue Stadium, have
three home matches coming up:
Tuesday 8th v Redbridge Kick off
7.45pm;
Saturday 19th v Barkingside 3pm;

continued on page 13
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Domestic and commercial carpet
and upholstery cleaners

End of tenancy professional cleaning

Contact Dan Tyler

2 Hare Hall Lane, Gidea Park, RM2 6BD

Tel: 01708 531104/ 07825 637829

Lighthouse Financial Advice
Professional Financial Adviser

Advice areas – Savings – Investments – Pensions
Protection – Wealth Management

Call or email
for a complimentary initial consultation

Tel: 07833 491793
Email: info@lhfaservices.com

www.lighthousefa.co.uk
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Tuesday 22nd v Maldon &
Tiptree at 7.45pm.
The under 21 development side,
managed by former West Ham
start Alan Dickens have two home
games this month.
Saturdays 5th v Cheshunt at 2 pm
and 26th v Brentwood at 2pm.
If you want a game of football to
watch on a Sunday, why not come
over to the Bridge Stadium. West
Ham United Ladies are playing
there this season. They have two
home matches this month.
On Thursday 10th v Basildon at
7.45 pm and on Sunday 27th
Forest Green Rovers at 2pm.
Future fixtures include games
against Tottenham, Brighton,
Charlton and Queens Park
Rangers. These will all be on
Sundays, kick off at 2pm.

Vanilla Bake
Club
Love to bake? Please join us. Our
bake club’s next meet is Monday
7th September at The Old Chapel,
St Mary's Lane, Upminster from
18.30 to 20.30. We are a group of

keen but amateur bakers who
meet every 6/8 weeks to swap
support, stories and baked goods.
We all bake something to bring
along to share. September’s theme
is Harvest festival (following the
theme is not compulsory). £5 fee
to cover hall, tea, coffee etc. For
more information contact
Sharon@vanillabakeclub.com or
check out our website
www.vanillabakeclub.com or find
us on Facebook or twitter.

British
Sugarcraft Guild
Please note the next 3
demonstrations by the Guild:
5th September, "Fantasy
Toadstall House" by Petra
Skinner;
3rd October "Collage on a Cake"
by Ann Brooker;
31st October "Christmas Cake
Tops" by Ruby Buffong.
Ladies, take a break from the
shopping, you will be welcome.
All of which are on a Saturday, at
Hornchurch Library, at 1.30pm -

3.30pm, admission £6 (includes
tea and cake) pay at the door.
Further information from Brenda
Kenyon on 01277 810 498.

You are
welcome
All Saints Church, Cranham (top of
the Chase by Wantz bridge in St.
Mary’s Lane) would be pleased to
welcome anyone to join us at our
regular Holy Communion service at
10.00 am on Thursday mornings.
The service lasts about 35 minutes
and is followed by coffee, biscuits
and chat in the Vestry Hall. If you
would like an more details please
phone Mike Willcocks 01708 501 505.

HCO open
rehearsal
The Havering Concert Orchestra
(HCO), together with their leader
Jane-May Cross warmly invites
you to attend an open rehearsal at
North Street Halls, Wednesday
16th September at 7.30pm. Come
along to find out more about the
orchestra, to listen to a full

orchestra practise their repertoire
and even bring along an
instrument to play along as a guest
member! Music-making is fun so
join us in this unique opportunity
to gain an insight into the
workings of the classical music
orchestra for a Havering and its
surrounding districts. You are
welcome to bring your friends. We
look forward to seeing you there!
For more information about the
HCO, see www.hcoweb.co.uk,
follow us on Facebook and find us
on Twitter @hcoweb.

Lunch- time
Recitals
Recitals for this month at St
Laurence Church, Upminster:
Thursday 10th - 1.05 - 1.50 pm -
Alba flute and this guitar duo.
Thursday 17th - 1.05 - 1.50 pm -
Christoph Hauser (Klosterkirche
Furstenfeldbruck, Germany).
Thursday 24th - 1.05 - 1.50 pm -
James Newby and Claire
Habbershaw (Baritone and Piano).
Free admission, retiring collection
on all recitals. All welcome.

PLASTERING
* Professional * High Quality * Clean & Reliable * Cheapest Rates

* OAP Discounts * Full plastering service * Re-skim * Re-skim over artex

* New ceilings, cove, cornice, painting and decorating etc

* New skirting and architraves

* 27 years’ experience * Free estimates

Contact: Clay Dawkins
Hornchurch: Tel: 07961 379277 / 01708 470841

Email: clay.dawkins@live.co.uk

Paula Restarick @ www.HolisticYogini.co.uk
High Street, Hornchurch, Essex

paulalotusrose@gmail.com 07958 682172 FB:paulalotusrose
HOLISTIC health, ORGANIC beauty therapy,

AYURVEDA treatments, WORKSHOPS.
HATHA YOGA classes:

Mondays 12-1pm £6 Thames Chase Forest Centre, Upminster RM14 3NS
Mondays 7.45-9pm 7.45-9pm £8 St.Laurence Church, Derham Hall, Upminster RM14 2BB

Wednesdays 6-7pm £6 Bulphan Village Hall, Bulphan RM14 3RU
NVQ & VCTC Holistic training courses
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LOVE CLEANING
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVELAUNDRY.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

Also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 445921
Or go to LOVELAUNDRY.CO.UK

Essex Lovely Gardens
Local father and son for

Lawns * Trees * Shrubs
Patios plus all exterior maint.
Experienced friendly service

No job too small
01708 505197 07444 170424
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** Air Con Regas Only £49.95**

Exhibition -
Janet & Terry
Doyle
Janet & Terry have an exhibition of
their paintings in the Queen’s
Theatre restaurant area from
Monday 7th to Saturday 19th
September. Enquiries, please ring
07880 770 324.

French Classes
for Adults
Starting from Monday 5th October
at Fairkytes Arts Centre, Hornchurch.
Beginners Year 3: Tuesdays 11am-
12.30pm. This course is not suitable
for complete beginners but would
suit learners who can make basic
sentences and would like to
develop their range of vocabulary
and grammar in order to progress
towards simple conversation.
Intermediate Year 2: Wednesday
7.30-9.00pm. This is a step up from
the Beginners Course above. The
emphasis is on speaking for easy
conversation.
Intermediate Year 3: Mondays 1-
2.30pm and Thursdays 1-2.30pm.
This course helps students become

more creative when speaking.
Advanced conversation:
Thursdays 11am-12.30pm: This
course is for students with a good
knowledge of grammar and
vocabulary. The emphasis is on
speaking, listening and reading but
fluency is not required to attend the
course.
Please note that there isn't a class
for complete beginners this year.
For all information and to arrange a
free first class, call Valerie
Nicholls on 01708 221 487 or email
valerie@amstramgram.co.uk.
www.amstramgram.co.uk for
enrolment forms.

Rotary Jazz
Evening
The Rotary Club of Hornchurch &
Upminster will be holding its
annual Jazz Evening at the
Cranham Community Centre in
Marlborough Gardens,
Upminster, on Saturday October
the 17th, at 8pm. Music will be
provided by Pete Corrigan & his
Band of Hope who have kept
audiences enthralled on Sundays
at the Queen's Theatre for over
forty years! Tickets are £15, which

include a fish and chips or
chicken and chips supper. Tickets
may be obtained from Jim Haines
tel. 01708 226 717. Please bring
your own drinks & nibbles.

Planning a
Fundraising
Event
Are you a local club or
organisation thinking of holding a
fund raising night in aid of
charity? Why not let The Ilford
Magical Society take all the stress
and strain out of it . We support
charities by putting on a complete
Magic Show/Fundraising
evening. In the past we have
supported Rotary Clubs, Bowls
clubs, Hospices, Churches,
Scout's in fact any charitable
cause. Please check out our
website
http://www.ilfordmagic.co.uk/do
wnloads/TIMS%20brochure.pdf.
If you would like to have more
information please email
outsideshows@ilfordmagic.co.uk

Gerpins Lane Tip
Please note we have received the
following warning.
A friend went to the Tip last week
and after showing his Driving
Licence at the gate he put it back
in his wallet and then put the
wallet in the side tray of his car
door. He disposed of glass, garden
waste and lastly household
rubbish. Before leaving the site he
checked his wallet only to find that
it had gone! He drove round the
site again stopping at all the places
he had been but did not find it.
He then went to the office to
report it missing and the man
there said they had had several
wallets go missing lately all of
which had been put in the car
door tray!! Unfortunately he had
just been to the bank and so had
quite a bit of money together with
his credit cards.
It seems people leave their car
windows open after showing their
ID and while disposing of their
rubbish someone can quickly put
their hand in the window to

continued on page 17
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We specialise in private swims and swimming
lessons for babies and toddlers

Our pool is heated to at least a toasty 32oC
so is suitable for babies from birth and children with

special and additional needs

Please phone us for more information on
07961 750173

161a Hacton Lane, Upminster, RM14 2YE

Please like us on
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remove the wallet.
I guess the warning should be not
to leave valuables in the car or at
least shut the windows and lock
the doors even while the boot is
open. It may also be a good idea
to get the man on the gate to warn
people as they enter the site?

We Are Festival
update
At a residents debrief meeting,
which was poorly attended, the
organisers recognised there had
been some shortcomings in the
transport arrangements on the
Saturday evening, which they will
seek to address. Complaints
generally were down, especially in
respect of noise. Concern about
arrangements at Upminster
Station was raised to ensure non-
festival goers and festival goers
were kept separate. They
confirmed they will be applying for
a license for 28th and 29th May
2016. The license will seek a
capacity of 25,000 for each day, the
same as this year. In addition
there was confirmation they will

not be asking for permission for
camping. I will keep residents
informed as more details become
known. If you have any issues or
questions please contact me.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

U.C.R.A
Coach Outing
News
Saturday 17 October,
Chichester
There is plenty to investigate in
this old city. Steeped in history
from the dominant Norman
Cathedral to the Tudor Market
Cross which now-days stands at
the centre of the city's
cosmopolitan mix of boutiques,
high street shops and cafes. A walk
around the city walls is fascinating,
and there is also a Saturday market
to explore. Booking details can be
found in the "Association Diary" on
the back page of the Bulletin.
CHARITY DONATIONS
The U.C.R.A (Coach Outings
Committee) are very pleased to
announce that we have made

donations to the following
charities:
Little Havens Children's Hospice,
Canine Partners and Caring for
Cats, each receiving £500.00.

Beaver
Vacancies
8th Hornchurch Beavers meeting
at the Scout Hall, Chelmsford
Drive, RM14 2PH from 6-7 p.m.
have vacancies on Thursdays for
children aged 6 - 7 yrs.
Contact: mao@8thhornchurch.org.uk

Beverley Marks
Stage Show

Beverly Marks Stage School chose
to showcase their local talent at
the London Starpower

competition in May presenting
work in Ballet, Lyrical, Jazz
Singing & Hip Hop. The school
achieved outstanding results with
all the competitors gaining High
Score Awards to Curtis Holder
and Angela Wise and First Place
for the Ballet Group and the Hip
Hop Group the Freshman. Solo
dancer Jessica Snooks won a First
Place award and Harry Osborne
won First Place in his division
with a 5 star award and the Most
Powerful Performance of the
competition day. The Lyrical
team gained a second place with
a high score award. Outstanding
achievements for BMSS students,
the level of competition was very

continued on page 19

“Last time, failed to keep appointment,
caused you considerable inconvenience,

gave no excuse or apology”
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high and students rose to the
challenge.
The stage school is based at the
Harold Wood Neighbourhood
Centre Gubbins Lane and offer
classes in all styles of dance for
ages TOTS to Young Adults. The
staff are professionals working in
the industry with extensive
experience and more info can be
found from their website
BMSS.info The school run Hip
Hop Teams which compete
nationally and internationally
which are run & choreographed
by Sam Fleet. The school has
been awarded the Best Dance
School in Europe.
Spaces are currently available in
the BMSS Twinkle TOTS ballet &
tap classes for the under 5's on

Saturday at 9am or Mondays at
4pm, come along and see where it
might lead you.

Wills Seminar
Pinney Talfourd invites you to a
free seminar covering the
essentials of what you need to
know about Wills and Lasting
Powers of Attorneys. This will take
place at 11am on Saturday 26
September.
Venue: Pinney Talfourd LLP
Solicitors, 54 Station Road,
Upminster, Essex, RM14 2TU.
For more information and to book
your free place please call
Kayleigh O’Donnell on 01277 249
392 or email
kayleigh.odonnell@pinneytalfourd.co.uk

FUTURE EVENTS
SEPTEMBER
5 Saturday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30

am – 4.00 pm. Free Entry.
5 Saturday – Upminster Windmill Open

Day from 2.00 pm to 5 pm.
5 Saturday - The Havering Branch of the

East of London Family History Society
hold meetings on the first Saturday of
every month at Trinity Church, Station
Road, Upminster RM14 2SJ doors open at
1pm meeting starts at 2pm. This month
the talk is ‘Ernest Shackleton’ ‘the
Endurance Expedition’ with Carol
Harris. The Computer Group meets at
the same venue 11am – 1pm where a
Q&A session is followed by ‘Military
Genealogy on the Internet’ by Simon
Fowler. Teas and coffees can be
purchased. Members and visitors
welcome to either or both. Admission
free.

6 Sunday - Upminster Windmill Open
Day from midday to 5.00 pm.

6 Sunday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30 am
– 4.00 pm. Free Entry.

7 Monday – Quiz Night at Crumpled Horn
Pub, Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, 7.30
pm for 8 pm start. Tables up to 8. £5 per
person to include a Ploughman’s Supper.
To book ring Carol/Bob on 01708 226154.
Raising money for Little Havens Hospice.

8 Tuesday – NADFAS (Havering)
welcomes Mrs Caroline Rayman who will
be giving a talk on ‘The Two Elizabeths:
Bookends of the Empire’ Lecture 10.45
am. Coffee from 10.00 am. Visitors
welcome £6.
Meetings held at The New Windmill
Hall, St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14
2QH. For further details of the Society
and future lectures and visits can be
found at www.haveringdfas.org.uk

14 Monday - Essex Wildlife Trust. 7.45pm
in Hornchurch Library. It is a talk by
Becky Gibson on the Ingrebourne Valley
Nature Reserve and the latest news on
the new Visitor Centre. More info from
Joy Emerson on 01708 440 297.
Requested donation £2.

16 Wednesday – Upminster Floral Art
Society have Sylvia Cheeseman with her
demonstration called “Imagine”. Doors
open 7.15 pm for 8 pm held at the New
Windmill Hall, Upminster.

18 Friday – Havering Antique and
Collectors Club meet at the
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins Lane,
Harold Wood, 7.30 pm for 8 pm start.
Enrolment Night with Speaker Martin
Humphries Cinema Museums (with
exhibits)

19 Saturday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30
am – 4.00 pm. Free Entry.

19 Saturday – Upminster Windmill Open
Day from 2.00 pm to 5 pm.

20 Sunday - Upminster Windmill Open
Day from midday to 5.00 pm.

20 Sunday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30 am
– 4.00 pm. Free Entry.

23 Wednesday – Upminster
Townswomen’s Guild have just
celebrated 60 years as an active guild in
Upminster and have some great speakers
and events planned for the rest of the
year into 2016. Come along and join us
on the fourth Wednesday of every month
at 1.45 pm in St Laurence Church,
Derham Hall, Upminster. For more
details phone Shirley on 01708 224219 or
Bertha on 01708 222410 or just turn up!
This months speaker is Barbara Faulkner
on “Love that Hat”.

28 Monday – Breathe Easy – Havering In
aid of British Lung Foundation, have

continued on page 24

LEFKE
TURKISH CHARCOAL RESTAURANT &

MEZE HOUSE
LIVE ENTERTAINMENT • BELLY DANCERS • DJ’s

30 CORBETS TEY ROAD, UPMINSTER RM14 2AD Tel: 01708 224688
Come and dance the night away with us
each and every Friday and Saturday night

ALL PARTIES CATERED FOR
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Keep Fit 50+
Do you want to get a little more
active after the summer break?
Have you just retired? New to the
area and want to meet some new
people?
If so why not try a KFA Moves
class. The best kept secret in the
dance inspired fitness world.
The Keep Fit Association has
been running safe and effective
Exercise, Movement and Dance
classes for nearly 60 years.
Why not come along and give it a
go-classes re- start week 8th
September.
First class Free.
Tuesday 1.30-3.00 Cranham
Social Centre, Front Lane, RM14 1XN
Wednesday 2-3.30 St Laurence
Church Hall (tea/social break
included) RM14 2AJ.
Thursday 1.30-2.45 Carries Hall,
Elm Park (corner Maybank
Avenue) RM12 5S.
Qualified Register of Exercise
Professional/KFA Tutor. Contact
chrisbannister104@btinternet.com
Tel: 01277 211 050.

A Warm Welcome
Awaits You
Phoenix Dog Training Club is
based at Steeple View Farm,
Dunton Road, Laindon SS15 4DB
only 15 minutes from Upminster,
just off the A127.
Our main objectives are to help

people with pet dog training and
to promote responsible dog
ownership.
New members are most welcome
and are always given the
opportunity to view our premises
and watch our classes before
joining.
We offer training for puppies and
beginners through to advanced in
a friendly, family atmosphere,
using reward-based methods.
Various one-hour classes are
available throughout the week,
held during mornings, evenings
and at the weekend, so there is
sure to be a class to suit.
Indoor and outdoor facilities.
We also run Fun Agility
(conditions apply) and Heelwork
to Music Classes.
Refreshments are available.
For further information or details
regarding class times, please call.
Jackie Mann on 01375-641421 or
Audrey Jones on 01277-656077.

Green Flags
I was delighted to hear that
Havering has retained nine parks
with the prestigious Green Flag
status.
These include Harold Wood and
Upminster Parks.
The awards are given out by the
Keep Britain Tidy Group. Both
Parks are beautifully maintained
and have active Friends Groups.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Upminster
School of Dance
New Adult Tap classes in
Upminster commencing
September! If you have always
dreamed of being the next Fred
Astaire or Ginger Rogers, now is
your chance. Meet new people,
have fun and increase your
fitness. Classes are held on
Wednesday evenings at the
Trinity United Reformed Church
Halls.

The Upminster School of Dance is
now registering for its new Pre
School Ballet class on Wednesday
& Friday afternoons at Trinity
Church, Upminster. Students
from 2 ½ years plus are welcome
to come along for a free trial
lesson.

For further information regarding
the Adult Tap class, Pre-School
ballet class or any other dance
classes please contact Sarah Sales
on 01708 479966 or visit the
school’s website
www.upminsterdance.co.uk

Parking
Kindly note if you have received a
letter regarding parking proposals
including residents’ parking
schemes. We urge you to give the
Council your views. Further
information will follow in future
Bulletins.

Cllr RON OWER

Community
Rally for
Lightning Strike
Pensioner
A house in Humber Drive was
struck by lightning last month
setting the entire roof on fire and
causing significant damage. The
emergency services responded to
the incident very quickly and
were able to contain the flames.

The householder is an elderly
lady who was thankfully unhurt
but understandably distressed by
the strike. Against this backdrop
of calamity, local resident Kirstie
Allen has set up a justgiving page
to raise money for the pensioner
so she can afford to put right the
damage. The initial target of
£1,000 has already been
surpassed along with offers of free
support coming in from local
builders and decorators.

Out of this horrid experience it is
great to see the local community
come together to offer their
support and compassion and
hope it provides the lady with a
little comfort at a difficult time.

If you would like to make a
donation, please visit this link:

https://crowdfunding.justgiving.c
om/FundsForHumberDriveHous
e-LightningStrike
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ASSOCIATION
COUNCILLORS:

Upminster Ward:
Linda Hawthorn 225451

Ron Ower 07721 780372

Linda Van den Hende 223761

Cranham Ward:
Clarence Barrett 07863 116029

Gillian Ford 641317
June Alexander 227092

ASSOCIATION
CONTACTS:

Editor / Commercial Advertising:
Ron Ower 07721 780 372

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organizer:
Cllr Linda van den Hende

(223761)

Residents’ Association Website:
Cllr Clarence Barrett

(07863 116029)
www.ucra.co.uk

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation
• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676

Quiz Night
Please note date for your diary:
Coopers Company & Coborn
School, St Mary's Lane,
Upminster, RM14 3HS.
Saturday 17th October, 7pm for
7.30pm start. Tables max 10
people. £5 per person.
Bring your own nibbles &
refreshments.
Contact: Debbie Heath,
07969 013 570.

Indoor Table
Top Sale
Please note the following dates at
Coopers' Company & Coborn
School, St Mary's Lane,
Upminster, RM14 3HS.
Sunday 6th September and
Sunday 4th October.
£8 seller provides table; £12 school
provides table 50p entrance fees
for adults; children free.
Buyers doors open 9am.
Sellers must book and pay in
advance.
Toilets and refreshments
available.
Please call 07508 135 449 to book.
E.mail: pa@cooperscoborn.org.uk
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Direct Car Services
Catering for up to eight passengers

Airports, Rail Transfers, Sporting Events & Theatre
For all your luxury travel needs

• Competitive rates on request • 24/7 service- fully insured
• General and account work undertaken

Tel: 07531 088777 or 07889 273756 www.directcarserviceshavering.co.uk



J.WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL 01708 448402
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770000555577

MMOOBBIILLEE::  0077778888  772255885533

DAVIDWILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
�  COMPLETE GARDEN LAYOUT
� PAVING A SPECIALITY
� PONDS, WALLING, ROCK GARDENS
� TREE FELLING, FENCING
� SHRUBS, TREES, ALPINES
� CONIFERS
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Printed by FT Print, Centrus Business Park, Mead Lane, Hertford, SG13 7GXPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. Ron Ower, 28 Derham Gardens, Upminster, Essex, RM14 3HA

(Busypledge Ltd)
We do all roofing work:- Strip & Retile, Tiles replaced & Roofs repaired, Flat Roofs
Stack Re-Point-Re-Build & Lead Flashing, Valleys PVC-U Fascia, Soffit & Guttering

No Job Too Small or Too Large
We are a Family Firm with three decades of Roofing Experience At Your Service

All Personal Estimates & Advice Are Free - All Work Guaranteed

Visit our website: www.gbroofing.co.uk
Email: info@gbroofing.co.uk
Telephone 01708 220610

Fax 01708 859366

guest speakers every month held at St.
Andrews Church, Hornchurch, 1.30 pm –
3.30 pm. Cost £2 including light
refreshments.  For further information
please ring Joyce 01708 226696 or Elaine
01708 509127.

28 Monday – Romford & District Historical
Society meet at myplace, 343 Dagnam
Park Drive, Harold Hill, Romford, RM3
9EN. Access from 7.30 pm – Meeting 8.00
pm to 9.30 pm.

OCTOBER
3 Saturday - The Havering Branch of the

East of London Family History Society
hold meetings on the first Saturday of
every month at Trinity Church, Station
Road, Upminster, RM14 2SJ doors open
at 1pm meeting starts at 2pm. The
Computer Group meets at the same
venue 11am – 1pm. Teas and coffees can
be purchased.   Members and visitors
welcome to either or both. Admission
free.

3 Saturday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30
am – 4.00 pm.  Free Entry.

4 Sunday - Tithe Barn Open Day 10.30 am
– 4.00 pm.  Free Entry.

6 Tuesday - Oglethorpe Women’s
Institute have guest speaker from the

Dogs Trust.  Our meetings are held at
Cranham Social Hall, 103 Front Lane,
RM14 1XL at 7.45 pm. Visitors are
welcome.

10 Saturday – Cranham Park District
Friends of Guiding are holding a Quiz
Evening at Cranham Community Centre,
Marlborough Gardens, 7.15 pm for a 7.30
pm start.  Tables up to 10 please.  Price
£7.50, which includes a Ploughmans
Supper.  Bring your own drinks and
glasses.  For tickets contact Barbara Levis
on 01708 250941 or Doris Harding on
01708 226725.

13 Tuesday – NADFAS (Havering)
welcomes Mr Brian MacDonald giving a
talk entitled ‘Treasures of the Black
Tent: Tribal Rugs’ Lecture 10.45 am.
Coffee from 10.00 am.  Visitors welcome
£6.  Meetings held at The New Windmill
Hall, St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14
2QH.  For further details of the Society
and future lectures and visits can be
found at www.haveringdfas.org.uk 

16 Friday – Havering Antique and
Collectors Club meet at the
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins Lane,
Harold Wood, 7.30 pm for 8 pm start.
Guest Speaker is Stefan Dickers from
Bishopsgate Institute – ‘The Treasurers of
Bishopsgate Library’ (can be followed up

with Guided Tour). 
17 Saturday Hornchurch & Upminster

Rotary Club’s annual Jazz Evening at 8
pm in the Cranham Community Centre,
Marlborough Gardens, Upminster.
Tickets £15 which includes fish & chips
supper, contact Jim Haines on 01708
226717. 

17 Saturday - A Quiz Night in support of the
Motor Neurone Disease Association, at St
Laurence Church Hall, Corbets Tey Road,
Upminster.  Doors open at 7pm for a
prompt 7.30pm start.  Tables of 8 - please
bring your own drinks and nibbles.
Tickets £6.  Please ring 01708 250 786 to
book places.

ASSOCIATION
DIARY
SEPTEMBER
2 Wednesday Upminster Ward
Meeting at St. Joseph’s Social Centre
at 8.00 pm

10 Thursday Cranham Ward
Meeting at Cranham Community
Centre, Marlborough Gardens at 7.15 pm

OCTOBER
7 Wednesday Upminster Ward
Meeting at St. Joseph’s Social Centre
at 8.00 pm

8 Thursday Cranham Ward
Meeting at Cranham Community
Centre, Marlborough Gardens at 7.15 pm

Association
Coach Outing
Saturday 17th October 
Cranham Social Committee's
coach trip to Chichester, leaving
the Bell School Upminster at 9 am
after usual pick ups.
A variety of attractions in this
cathedral city to suit all tastes
from history and culture to
exceptional shopping.
Tickets £12.00 from Mrs Pam
Hedges 01708 220236 from
Monday 14th September between
7pm.- 9pm please


